
 

 
OPINION 

Impact Assessment (IA) 
Impact of changes to Regulations and 
National Minimum Standards for 
Residential Family Centres 

Lead Department/Agency Department for Education 
Stage Final 
Origin  Domestic 
IA number Not provided 
Date submitted to RPC 14/12/2012 
RPC Opinion date and reference 25/01/2013 RPC12-DfE-1241(4) 
OIOO Assessment  GREEN 
 
Overall comments on the robustness of the OIOO assessment. 
 
The issues raised in our previous Opinion (05/12/2012) have now been addressed. 
Based on the evidence presented, this now appears to be a reasonable 
assessment of the net direct impact on business with an EANCB of -£0.002m. 
 
Overall quality of the analysis and evidence presented in the IA 
 
The IA has been revised to address the issues previously raised. In particular, the 
revised estimated net impact on business now appears to be supported by the 
evidence from the consultation which explains the ongoing benefits, as a result of 
simplification of the National Minimum Standards (NMS). The IA also provides 
detail from the consultees to support the explanation that the costs estimated for 
the new requirements are only one-offs.  
 
Signed  
 

 

Michael Gibbons, Chairman 

 
 

1 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0ET +44 (0)20 7215 1460 
regulatoryenquiries@rpc.gsi.gov.uk   www.independent.gov.uk/RegulatoryPolicyCommittee 


